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The Vicar’s Letter 
    The Vicarage, Waltham Road 

  (corner of Foliejohn Way) 
Woodlands Park 

Telephone  01628 822000 
 
 
 

Dear Friends of the Parish of White Waltham and Woodlands Park, 
I’d like us to think together about confounded expectations! This might 
be provoked by the good old British weather. When my children were at 
school in June it was beautifully sunny. Now that they are back in 
September, it is also beautifully sunny. What happened between??? 
Maybe we are now cynical about the British summer, or maybe our 
expectations were confounded. 
What are your current expectations? Maybe autumn will be for you a 
season when things mostly die back, or mostly bear fruit. Maybe you will 
find surprises. 
In the bible we are told the grand story of how humanity turned away from 
God, rejecting His rule to make up our own minds about right and wrong 
and who we are. And we also find out how God, lovingly, comes to find 
us. 
God promises to send His king, a mighty one, to: defeat our enemies, 
rescue us from the mess we have made and bring us back to ‘life and life 
to the full’. But then this king, this messiah, will confound expectations. 
 (continued over) 
 
 

THIS MAGAZINE 

Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 
Delivered free to all homes in White Waltham & Woodlands Park  

and given to all families at White Waltham School.   
Freely available at church services.   

Also available on White Waltham Church’s Facebook page and website. 

Articles for the next edition should be sent to 
waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

 

by 8th November 2023 
Magazines are usually available on the last Sunday of the month 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk            White Waltham 
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God sends prophets to speak his truth, and this autumn we will spend some 
time at church with Isaiah. Through Isaiah God shows us his power and 
control over all the nations of the world, he is a big God. And yet…  
- the one sent, the messiah, will not just be a mighty king but also a servant, 
- the messiah will not just be for God’s special in-crowd but for anyone, 
from any nation and walk of life, who will hear his call 
- this messiah comes to speak good news and be good news by giving 
himself up as a substitute in our place, to offer full forgiveness, and a 
complete, new start. 
Expectations confounded, and of course we see those most clearly as we 
look ahead to the festival (which we won’t name yet  সহ঺঻) where the one is 
not just the mighty creator of the world, but also a fragile baby … 
 
If you feel you don’t know much about who Jesus is, and what he said and 
did, we would love it if you came along on a Sunday morning to find out 
more. Or it is not too late to join our basic course this autumn as we look 
at the short book of Mark, explore what this good news is, how it 
confounds our expectations, and share our questions and doubts. More 
details on page 8. 

Dave  
Revd Dave Atallah    
Tel: 01628 822000 waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
 

The Duell & Hawes and Shottesbrooke Charities committee are planning 
   a service and lunch for our more 

 senior local residents on  
 Thursday 25th January 2024.  

 
 

 There will be food, friendship, and light  
 and joy in the gloomy winter season.  
 Venue tbc depending on numbers, but 
 within White Waltham and Knowl Hill. 
 
At this point we would like to know if this is something that a sufficient 

number of people would find attractive. 
If you are interested, please get in touch with your  

local representative if you know them or Carolyn Thompson  
(carolynt52@icloud.com or 07834 545967) 

Pictures from freepik.com 
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WHITE WALTHAM 
GARAGE LTD 

WHITE WALTHAM. MAIDENHEAD. BERKS. SL6 3SG 
TEL: 01628 823234 

REPAIRS & SERVICING 
(All Makes and Models, inc. 4 x 4s) 

Special Offers on Services 

AIRCON RE-GAS from £60.00 + VAT 

M.O.T. TESTING STATION 
DIAGNOSTIC TESTING 
FULL RANGE OF TYRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 
LARGE SELECTION OF QUALITY USED CARS 
PART EXCHANGES WELCOME 

OPENING HOURS 
 Monday to Friday  08.00 - 17.00 
 Saturday Car Sales  09.00 - 17.00 
 Sunday Car Sales  11.00 - 16.00 

YOU R L OCAL IN DEPE NDEN T 
GARAGE  

Website: www.whitewalthamgarage.co.uk  

DAVID SHAILES 
PLUMBERS & 
DECORATORS 

 

Showers, Baths,  
Sinks, Repairs,  

Cylinders, Immersions, 
Taps, Washers, Pumps, 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 
Basins & Radiators fitted. 
Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 
Reliable & Clean. 

Find us on Facebook. 

i.plumber@btinternet.com 

Phone: 0770 8602442 
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Want to advertise in this publication? 

Contact Bob Crittenden 
Tel. 01628 822000 

Email waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

Rob Robertson AIPHE RP 

OIL HEATING ENGINEER 
 OFTEC Registration C9632 Local Business Fully insured to £2M 

 Worcester Bosch Accredited installer 
 Oil boiler replacements 
 Oil/Gas Safety certificates 
 Swimming pool heating 
 Servicing & Maintenance 

Tel:- 07816 835520  or E-Mail: sales@robertsonheating.co.uk 
Website:  Robertsonheating.co.uk 
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Woodlands Park Primary  
and  

Nursery School 
 

 

A place for everyone.  
Together, we are inspired to grow, learn and achieve. 

The school year has started well and it has been lovely welcoming the 
children back after the summer break. The weather has been kind to us and 
we have been graced with warm sunshine for the start of term, which 
makes the return after a long break that much easier.  

Whilst the school year finished in July, the school site has been busy over 
the holidays. We have hosted two summer camps through The Sue Brett 
Foundation and Premier Education. Over 40 local children benefited from 
the wellbeing and sports programmes on 
offer. We have also had extensive building 
work with our school roof being replaced 
and some of our indoor spaces refurbished 
(including our staff room – see the photo 
opposite!).  Our outside spaces have been 
improved and those living in close 
proximity to the school may have seen that 
the hedges have come down out the front. 
You can now see the school from the road; we are quite tucked away on 
Heywood Avenue, but now the hedges are removed, we can be seen! 

Our school site was not the only 
site getting a makeover, we also 
have had improvements to our 
school website. It is the same 
address as the old one – 
www.woodlandsparkschool.org 

but hosted on a new platform. 
The site features our new school 
logo and updated photographs of 
our children.  
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The other major change this year is our 
school uniform, with many of the children 
returning after the break, wearing the new 
uniform, and looking very smart, I might 
add. We aim to phase the old one out by 
the end of the year. We are hoping that the 
uniform ties in more with our Woodlands 
theme and the children feel proud to wear 
it.   

Later this term, we will be hosting two Open Mornings and, for the first 
time, an Open Evening. We encourage you to come and visit and see what 
we are all about. Whilst school numbers have been steadily increasing 
throughout last year, we still have places in most year groups and so we 
would encourage prospective parents/carers and pupils of all primary years 
to visit us.   

The Open Mornings will take place on 
Wednesday 20th and Monday 25th September (9.15-10.15 a.m.)  

and our Open Evening will be on  
Wednesday 4th October (6-7.30 p.m.). 

Admission applications for our Reception class, in September 2024, needs 
to be made with the Local Authority by early January; admissions into 
other year groups can be processed by the School at any time during the 
year.  

We are excited about the new school year and look forward to building on 
the successes from last year. Please keep an eye out for any of our school 
events during the year, as we always welcome support from our local 
community! 

Jamie Miles  

Headteacher  

 
www.woodlandsparkschool.co.uk 
office@woodlandsparkschool.org 

01628 822350 
 

A BIG THANK YOU 
to everyone who helps to distribute these magazines to every 

household, and many of the businesses, in the Parish.  
Your help and hard work are very much appreciated!   
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FOREST GREEN MOTORS & TRAILERS  

CAR SERVICING, REPAIRS & DIAGNOSTICS 

To most makes and models from small services to brake overhauls 
MOTS arranged, fitting of batteries, bulbs and wiper blades 

APPROVED MEMBER OF RMI & TRUST MY GARAGE 

TRAILER SERVICING & REPAIRS 

Parts and trailer accessories 
We also supply and fit towbars and towing electrics 

UNIT 4, MANOR FARM, MANOR FARM ROAD,  
SHURLOCK ROW, READING, BERKSHIRE.  RG10 0PY  

TEL: 01189 34 33 79  or  07778 21 77 41 
 

General plumbing repairs 
and installations 

From a leaky tap  
to a full bathroom installation 

Over 28 years’ experience 

 

Why not call us for a free quote 
Call 07922 875685 

berkshireplumbingrepairs@gmail.com 
www.berkshireplumbingrepairs.uk 
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What's the best news you've ever heard? 

Was it surprising? Did it change the way you think?  
Or was it something you wanted to be true but didn't dare hope? 

Christianity Explored gives you time and space to consider the big 
questions of life and to explore the life of the person at the heart of the 

Christian faith – Jesus Christ, the best news you will ever hear. 

There are eight sessions. We read parts of Mark’s gospel together,  
have a video presentation talk and a discussion based on the talk. 

You don’t need to know anything about the Bible.  
You won’t be asked to pray or sing or read aloud.  
You can ask any question you want, or just listen. 

Monday evenings from 2nd October through into November,  
the first session works as a taster without committing yourself. 
Starting at 8pm for about an hour (depending on conversations)  

at The Vicarage.  
Contact Rev Dave Atallah by calling 01628 822000  

or emailing waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

Or would you prefer Zoom? Or another time if that helps. Please be in touch. 

www.christianityexplored.org  
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Church Family BBQ 
July’s deluges prompted a postponement, but on Saturday, 12th August we 
were finally able to enjoy our annual Church Family BBQ. 
Thanks to the wonderful hospitality of the Crofts, many of our church 
family arrived late-afternoon with bowls of tasty salad and luscious 
puddings. While burgers and sausages sizzled over the charcoal, we sat 
enjoying the afternoon sun, sharing a special time before eating together. 
Our ages range from one to eighty! Children played together, inventing 
fun-filled games while adults relaxed and chatted. The joy of our church 
family is that no-one is excluded, everyone feels at ease and welcomed 
whatever their circumstances. Sharing a meal together enables everyone to 
listen, learn more about each other and encourage one another on our walk 
with God. 
Our BBQ takes place once a year, but every 
Sunday we share fellowship together in our 
weekly services and over coffee afterwards. 
You would be very welcome to join us and see 
for yourself. 
Anne Crittenden 
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STEANE & CO 
Est  1884 

Hardware & DIY Store 
 

 ironmongers tools & plumbing 

 paint & gardening electrical 

 water softening salt household items 

 key cutting LED light bulbs 
 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
( terms and  cond i t ions  app ly ) 

 

124 Wessex Way, Cox Green, SL6 3DL 
gyn3@msn.com 

01628 624480     www.steaneandco.co.uk 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild, White Waltham 
We have a busy and exciting calendar of events planned for the Flower 
Guild leading up to Christmas: 

Friday 3rd November, 2pm – Visit to St Timothee, Pinkneys Green 
Our Autumn Garden Visit includes a tour of the garden, slides and a talk 
along with tea and cake – cost £16.  Please give your name and money to 
Carolyn asap.  All welcome – please call Carolyn to book a place. 

Saturday 18th November, 9.30 for 10am – in The Tree House 
Come along and see how to make a Christmas arrangement.  Coffee, cakes 
and a raffle. 

Saturday 2nd December, 9.30 for 10am – in The Tree House 
Make your own Christmas arrangement to take home.   

Saturday 16th December, 9.30am – in White Waltham Church  
Decorate the Church for Christmas. 

We always welcome new members to our friendly group.   
You don’t have to be an experienced flower arranger to join us. 

For information on any of our activities please contact  
Carolyn Thompson 07834 545967, Liz Atlay 07881 785131  

or Julia Hodgson 07904 999685. 

We look forward to seeing you.  
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Little Roots Baby & Toddler Group 
For babies and toddlers with their parents/carers 

We meet between 9.00 & 11.15am on Mondays during school term time.  
Come when you can, go when you must – we have a range of toys out for 
free play, Bible story time and music.  We provide appropriate snacks for 
little ones. 

We meet in The Tree House, which is located in the churchyard at White 
Waltham Church.  Some parking is possible at the bottom of Church Hill, 
and more spaces are available in the yard of Bury Court Antiques (Alistair 
Price). 

We would love to see you! 
   Little Roots Toddler Group 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 

 
 
 
 

Want some financial help with your education? 
Have you left school?   

Are you thinking of full-time training or education? 
(apprenticeship/College, university etc.)  

or are you already there? 

If you are under 25 and live in the civil parishes of Shottesbrooke or 
White Waltham, or the south ward of Hurley … then the Duell and Hawes 
Educational Trust may be able to help you with a grant (this includes 
areas within Knowl Hill, Warren Row, Littlewick Green, Woodlands Park and 
Paley Street). 

For further information on the areas covered and eligibility,  
please write to:  Clerk to the Trustees, Carolyn Thompson,  

Spire View, Waltham Road, White Waltham, SL6 3SG  
or email: carolynt52@icloud.com for an application form 
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  White Waltham Cricket Club 
 Est 1879 and still representing the village today!  
 

Playing Updates 
The 2023 league season has now come to an end! Unfortunately, the weather 
continued to be mixed and both league sides lost a total of four games to the 
weather – unprecedented in recent memory.  I’m delighted to say both league 
teams ended the season on highs, winning both of their final games to finish 5th 
in their respective leagues. 
Congratulations to Matt Furness who finished as the top run scorer in the entire 
league (713 runs @ an average of 59). Also, big well done to Nikhil Jathavedan 
and Club Captain, Ben Scarborough who finished 3rd and 4th in the league 
running scoring charts respectively. Kunal Mogla took the most wickets with 21 
@ an average of 25 – well done! 

 
The 2nd team also enjoyed a great end to the season, beating league champions 
elect Kidmore End on the final day. Congratulations to Andy Elliott who 
finished top of the run scoring charts with 359! The bowling was dominated by 
Rahul Mohindru who took 27 wickets, finishing 3rd in the league standings. 

 
Juniors 
The juniors enjoyed a successful campaign, particularly our Kestrels (girls side) 
who played 4 games in total, winning 2 of them against some strong opposition.  
The junior sections also hosted their end of season celebrations with a BBQ and 
some small ‘parents versus children’ games going on – a great evening. 
The club looks forward to next season already, though we do get a chance to put 
our feet up until February when Winter Nets start! 
Many thanks,  Jonny Mahoney  (WWCC Chair) 

For more information, or if you are interested to join/train with the club, then please 
visit our website or contact us using one of the below options: 

Website:  www.whitewaltham.play-cricket.com Facebook: @WhiteWalthamCC 
Twitter: @WWCC_1879  Instagram:  whitewalthamcricketclub 
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Polehampton Close 

The Twyford Centre 
Polehampton Close 

Twyford 
RG10 9RP 

0118 934 4040 
 

 
 

Monday & Thursday 
Two Course Lunch - £8.00  inc Tea/Coffee 
Lunch is served at 12.30pm 
Exercise & 2 Course Lunch £10.00 

Our members enjoy a home cooked two course meal and social time at our centre 
which is held twice weekly, £8.00 per person 12-2pm. 
 
 

The Centre is open five days a week. We offer full day care facilities with a home-
cooked midday meal from our 5 Star Kitchen, members can join in a wealth of 
activities.  

To all our members we offer companionship, friendly care and the opportunity to 
make new friends and share interests.  Please give us a call for further information 
and also to book a free taster day. 
 
 

President:  Lady S Watt 
Registered Charity 1163722  

Twyford  District 
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Service of  
Remembrance & Thanksgiving 

Sunday 12th November at 6.30pm 

For all who have lost a loved one 

This quiet, reflective service provides the opportunity for us to 
remember those we have loved and lost, and to give thanks for 

all that they did for us while discovering the difference that 
Jesus makes. 

 

 
 
 

Everyone is welcome - please do join us 
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 White Waltham CE Academy 
We have had a fantastic start to our new academic year, with the children 
returning ready for an exciting year ahead. 

We began the year with immersion days into our new 
topic. Foundation have been learning ‘All About Me’, 
getting to know each other and our school grounds. 
Year 1 & 2 have been immersing themselves into the 
world of traditional tales, learning all about The 
Princess and the Pea and Goldilocks and the Three 
Bears. They had a great time building their houses 
outside and making the most of the beautiful weather 
we were blessed with at the start of September. 

Year 3 & 4 have begun their topic on the ‘Vicious 
Vikings’. They have been busy learning all about their 
ways, with a re-enactment of a battle being held on our 
school field, complete with shields, helmets and even a 
longship! 

Year 5 & 6 are being transported back to Tudor England, 
with their ‘Off with their Heads!’ topic. The children 
were instructed to create a beautiful necklace for the 
royal queen and learnt both the importance of hierarchy 
in the Tudor court and how to dance a traditional dance. 

We have lots of exciting events planned for the Autumn Term, including 
Jeans for Genes day, Macmillan coffee morning, a residential trip to Hooke 
Court and our harvest service in church. 

We will be holding our open evening for new 
families on Tuesday 7th November at 6:30pm 
and relish the opportunity to show off our 
fantastic school. Please do pass this information 
on to anyone you know who may be interested. 
Alternatively, if anyone would like to come for 
a visit during the school day, please do not 
hesitate to contact the school office. 

Mrs. Denham 
Head of School 

www.whitewalthamschool.co.uk 
office@whitewaltham.org 

01628 822533 
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Welcoming newly arrived people –  
supporting the learning of English 

Can you spare an hour and half each week  
during term time? 

We have an established online teaching project, supporting newly 
arrived people, mainly from Hong Kong and Ukraine, to develop their 
English skills. We have just started a new term and are massively 
oversubscribed. If you can use Zoom (or learn to), and would like to 
support refugees new to the UK, please get in touch. Training is 
available and you will join a supportive group of tutors.  

Email Berkshire’s Associate Archdeacon Liz Jackson if you can help 
liz.jackson@oxford.anglican.org 

or, to find out more, contact Bridget on  
waltham.vicar@btinternet.com  
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Do join us for our  

All Age Services 

Sunday 22nd October  at 10.30am 

   Come along ready to take part 
   if you wish, through interactive  
   craft, drama and story. 

We carefully plan our All Age Services to provide 
opportunities for active involvement and particiption in a 

range of ways; there is something for everyone!   

 
Christingle Service  

Sunday 3rd December  at 10.30am 

A service celebrating the light of Christ 

 
Everyone is welcome to join us 
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Read this short story from the Bible… 

  



White Waltham Parish Magazine  Page 23 

…and complete this Wordsearch about it! 
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Cycling Shop 
SAM’S  BIKE  SHOP 

 

Moss End Garden Centre, 
Warfield, RG42 6EJ 

 

Many makes of bikes, spares and accessories 

Come and visit us for all your cycling needs. 

Free parking 
Phone 01344 360922 

samsbikeshop@outlook.com 
Sponsors of the Andrew family on their successful 

1,147 mile Project Rainbow Cycle Ride around Britain in 2011 

Bring this advert to get 10% off! 
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1966 AND ALL THAT ! 
Do you remember (if you were born before 1966) the amazing scenes & 
excitement when we beat Germany 4-2 to win the (Men's) Football World Cup 
Final?   
I expect you remember where you were and who you were with on that 
momentous occasion! For me it was a strange afternoon – I was a Sports Team 
Leader at a Christian Family holiday conference.  It was the first day & I was part 
of the Welcome Team as the families arrived.  No chance to sit and watch the 
game – just ushering the grown-ups and children into the large lounge where all 
new arrivals were seated with bated breath, as they watched the game!  
Unfortunately, I only saw parts of that brilliant day live. 
So where were you this time for the England v. Spain Women's Football World 
Cup Final? This was the first time in 57 years that England were represented in 
any World Cup Football Final!  Were you with friends down the pub, with the 
family at home, watching on a big screen somewhere, or just doing something 
else? This time I decided I really would watch it and my wife & I went to All 
Saints Church, Marlow, by the bridge for a 09.30 service followed by a large 
screen transmission for the congregation and other local people. The extra 
attraction was hot dogs and choc ices, during the interval between the service and 
the match!!  
I know that probably six or seven years ago, I would not have expected to be 
watching Women's Football and certainly not the Women's World Cup Final! It 
was a wonderful occasion and brought enormous coverage to such a stunning 
event, even though England did not win. We should celebrate that there have been 
gigantic steps in girls’ and women’s participation in all sports at grass roots or 
international level, so that equality in all respects will now be part of the on-going 
agenda.  
I find it interesting that the role of women in society over the years has varied so 
much. In Old Testament times, Eve was made the equal partner of Adam and so 
women were respected and honoured for their role in the family. This importance 
dropped off till Jesus came, when he showed by his life and example that to him 
women were equal to men in every way.  
In John ch. 19 v. 25-27 we have Jesus' final conversation – with his mother Mary. 
He opened the way not just for men from every nation in the world to become 
Christians but women as well. Coming to faith in God through Jesus is for 
everyone. 
When you look at the early Christian Church in the book of Acts, women as well 
as men, played a significant part as leaders there too. Then again over the many 
succeeding years, the role of women has seemed to diminish.  
Perhaps sport can now be a prompt, reminding us that men and women are equal 
in God's sight, as they always have been. So let's encourage our girls in schools 
to enjoy their sport, to train hard with opportunities to succeed and have a sporting 
career. But the best way for all of us, is to trust Jesus, who is always the winner ! 

Bob Crittenden  
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Little Red Hen Nursery 
 Open from 7.30am – 6pm 
 Childcare from 3 months – 5 years 
 Flexible hours for children to attend 
 Open 51 weeks of the year 
 All day from £64 per day, or morning  

or afternoon sessions from £30.   
Prices vary on age of child. 

 Prices are all inclusive of nappies,  
wipes, fresh meals, snacks and  
sun cream for all children. 

enquiries@littleredhennursery.co.uk 
01628 290 404  /  07549 333 669 

Our home from home nursery 
accommodates the individual needs of 
children aged between 3 months and 

5 years.  We offer a total of three 
bright, airy, age-appropriate rooms, 

consisting of our Baby, Toddlers, and 
Pre-School room.  We also have a 
large bespoke outdoor play area, 
designed to capture the children’s 
vivid imaginations, and offer ample 

learning opportunities.   
Come and see for yourselves! 

 

Unit 3 – 5, Grove Business Park, Waltham Road,  
White Waltham, Maidenhead, SL6 3LW 
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Tales from the Bells 
 White Waltham Bell Ringing 

 

 

 
Well, thankfully we have gained another learner! This leaner had already 
started to learn elsewhere but, even so, Lesley has been teaching them from 
scratch so that they work through Learning The Ropes structure.  This not 
only gives structure, it also helps to correct the ringing style – some 
learners develop 'bad habits' and if not put right at the very beginning, 
things can have a knock-on effect when the learner rings their bell. 
This learner joined us the second week of July and has been having 1-to-1 
sessions of half an hour before joining the rest of the band for practice. 
This helps to gain even more experience as ringing on your own is a bit 
slower than ringing with the band. The new learner has been improving 
week on week which is fantastic. 
Another one of our ringers became a member of the Oxford Diocesan 
Guild and received their Guild certificate. The ringer is also working 
towards their Learning The Ropes Level 1 certificate (which is carried out 
and assessed by a teacher, which will be Lesley). It is not as frightening as 
it sounds! 

If you have been interested in reading about how the ringing has been 
progressing and are inquisitive about learning to ring, do get in touch. 

Do you need a lot of strength? No! 
You can be aged 9 to 99 years old 

A taster session can be arranged at a mutually convenient time and day. 
We look forward to hearing from you! 

The ringers of White Waltham hope that you have had a relaxing summer 
regardless of the weather – though as I write this article, we are blessed 
with sunshine. 
In the coming months the band will be practicing for forthcoming special 
services – yes, that includes Christmas too! 

Lesley Graves  
Bell Captain 

Tel: 01628 822000   
Email: white.waltham@sdb.odg.org.uk  
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A High Place 
The steeplejack carries out work in places where many would prefer not to 
be. Probably the best-known man in this profession was Fred Dibnah who 
came to our attention through his television appearances. ‘One false step 
and it’s an afternoon off with the undertaker’ he cheerfully remarks. An 
early job of his was repairing the tower of Bolton’s Parish church.  
Fred Dibnah’s high altitude work reminds me of Jesus’ temptation by the 
devil that we read of in Luke’s Gospel (chapter 4).  In one instance he is 
led to a high place and shown the kingdoms of the world and told; 

‘I will give you all their authority and splendour;  
for it has been given to me, and I can give it to anyone I want to. 
 (Luke 4:6) 

In reply, Jesus points to the Bible passage: 
‘Fear the Lord your God, serve him only’. (Deuteronomy 6:13) 

We are told that: 
‘When the devil had finished all this tempting, he left him –  
until an opportune time.’ (Luke 4:13) 

Bob Packer 

 

Su Doku 

Easy Medium 
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News from your Borough Councillors 

  
Maureen Hunt 

cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 
George Blundell 

cllr.blundell@rbwm.gov.uk 

It was certainly a miserable wet summer during the school holidays which was 
capped with lovely weather just as the schools opened for the Autumn Term.  We 
commiserate with all those who decided not to travel abroad but instead chose 
England for their holiday destination this year, as whatever destination is always 
so much more enjoyable in the warmth of the sun.  
Local news 
RAAC – Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete: You may have seen 
coverage in the news about school closures due to their buildings containing 
RAAC.  We understand this will be a worrying time for schools, parents and 
pupils but some good news as at this stage the council are not aware of any RAAC 
in any state schools in Maidenhead and only one in the Borough which is in Ascot 
where RAAC was identified in part of the school in July 2023, and the affected 
areas were closed.  The Responsible Bodies for academies (their academy trust) 
and voluntary aided schools (the Diocesan authorities) are responsible for their 
own buildings and for carrying out checks in relation to RAAC. 
Congestion in Cannon Lane: Many of you will 
have been impacted by the congestion in 
Cannon Lane just by Manor Green School.  Cllr 
Hunt has been heavily involved in meetings 
since January this year with Manor Green 
School, council officers and the previous ex 
councillor – Cabinet Member for Highways.  
Works were completed at the beginning of 
September to alleviate this congestion by widening the access road and gates at 
the school.  This is to ensure traffic on and off site is no longer delayed by the 
current pinch points where the road on site narrows.  Hopefully, all will go well. 
Below is a snapshot of council news 
Construction starts on 100% affordable housing development in 
Maidenhead:  The Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead has broken ground 
to officially mark the start of construction of its 100 per cent affordable housing 
scheme in Maidenhead.  The £4m council investment, at 20 Ray Mill Road West, 
will provide 14 one- and two-bedroom flats. The council’s Property Company is 
delivering the scheme on behalf of the authority.  Whilst this scheme is relatively 
small (and we know some homes labelled ‘affordable’ may remain out of reach 
for some) this, nevertheless, demonstrates one way the council can work 
proactively towards addressing the housing challenge and needs locally. 
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This is the first such scheme being delivered through the council’s Property 
Company, which is currently exploring other council-owned sites for their 
potential for similar smaller-sized schemes, from which we are particularly keen 
to see more social-rent homes delivered. 

Sustainable road repair technology used by Royal 
Borough:  The council is carrying out an expanded trial of 
equipment which is a more sustainable and efficient way of 
repairing wear and tear in roads, including potholes.  A 
specialist thermal infrared heater, specifically designed to 

be used on highways, is used to quickly heat up the existing asphalt surface in 
need of repair. It is then easily reworked using hand tools before a rejuvenator 
and fresh material is added to the heated asphalt. The area is then reprofiled level 
with the surrounding road surface and compacted.  The improvements are being 
carried out by our highways contractor, VolkerHighways.  
Royal Borough objects to closure of train station ticket offices: The council 
has submitted its formal objection letter raising significant accessibility concerns 
on behalf of the borough’s local residents and visitors.   
The borough has an ageing population with 18.4% of the population being aged 
65 years and over and 12.4% declaring a disability. Windsor is also a major visitor 
destination which prides itself in welcoming people of different ages and abilities 
from around the world.  The council’s concerns include: 

• Inaccessibility of machines to wheelchair users due to the height of screen 
and card reader 

• The lack of audio availability and low screen contrast acts as a barrier for 
users with impaired vision and reduced literacy levels 

• The limited provision offered by machines to customers with learning 
difficulties/disabilities 

• Language barriers, as many machines cater only for English speakers 
• Wheelchair discounts (50%) are currently only available at a ticket office 
• Foreign bank cards are often not accepted by machines  

Volunteers wanted at Thames Hospice: Local charity, Thames 
Hospice, is appealing for volunteers to join its eBay commerce 
team, including packers, listers and researchers. The roles are 
easy with full training given, and are a great way to add online 
sales to your CV. To learn more, please visit the Thames Hospice 
website. 
Congratulations to all those who sat exams this summer as we are sure you all 
worked very hard.  Many gained excellent results and some didn’t.  We 
acknowledge not everyone is academic and Cllr Hunt has been around long 
enough to know so many non-academics achieve their goals.   
 
As always, we are here to help so please do get in touch 

Maureen and George 
Maureen Hunt and George Blundell  
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Remembrance Sunday Service 

Sunday 12th November   
10.30am  

followed by a short Act of Remembrance  
at the War Memorial in White Waltham 

Everyone is welcome to all of our services  
at White Waltham Church   

 

 
 

 

 

 

Strewing of Ashes 

 20th May Steven John Chivers 

Memorial Service 

 7th June Philip Watts aged 90 years 
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Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Charities 
Clerk – Carolyn Thompson:  07834 545967, carolynt52@icloud.com 

 

Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Welfare Fund 
This fund was established by the Charities Commission in 1912 to help 
those living in the ‘area of benefit’ (the Civil Parishes of Shottesbrooke 
and White Waltham and the Ward of South Hurley).  

How we can help: 
The Charity income may be used to help generally, or help individual 
people living in the ’area of benefit’ who are in conditions of need, 
hardship or distress.  It can do this by making grants of money or by 
providing or paying for items, services or facilities.  

Restrictions: 
The trustees cannot help pay for rates, taxes or other public funds. 
However, it may use its funds to add to help that is already being provided 
out of public funds. 
Each application for funding will be considered separately.  Applications 
that are successful on one occasion may not be successful in future. 
If you believe you would qualify for funding, please get in contact with the 
clerk by email (carolynt52@icloud.com) or telephone (07834 545967) and 
you will be contacted by your local Trustee. 
 

A letter of support will be required from: 
a Social Worker, a Vicar/Priest, a Head Teacher, or another official body. 
 

Smile Lines 
Apples 

Mother: “Martin, last night I put two apples in this cupboard 
and now there is only one.  How do you explain that?”  

Martin: “I expect it was so dark I couldn’t see the other one.” 

Past & present 

As the summer holidays ended, the English teacher returned to teaching 
with a sigh. He felt nostalgic. He found the past perfect and the present 
tense. 
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Services at  
White Waltham Church 

Sunday Services at White Waltham Church  
are at 10.30am with activities for children every Sunday 

Services are in person and live via Zoom from the church building:  
http://www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk/zoom 

N.B. you can join us in one click on our website’s main page  
 

Special Services coming up this autumn 

All Age Service 
Sunday 22nd October at 10.30am 

Christingle Service  
Sunday 3rd December at 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome 
 
 

Some content is available on our Facebook page  
  White Waltham Church 

Do come and join us –  
everyone is welcome at White Waltham Church 
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Finding us online…. 

Follow White Waltham Church on Facebook… 

https://www.facebook.com/whitewalthamchurch 

And/or visit our website… 
You can also catch up with this magazine online. 

Visit www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk  
and you’ll find the Parish Magazine under the ‘Resources’ tab.  

You can get the current issues as well as being able to 
download earlier versions from the past year.   

 

The Publishers do not accept responsibility for products or services advertised 
in this magazine.  We are grateful to all those that advertise and make this 

publication possible. 

Please remember if you use any of our advertisers to tell them you saw their 
advert in this magazine.  Thank you. 

 

The printed copies of this Magazine are produced by Printique 
King Street Maidenhead SL6 1DZ  Telephone 01628 630119 

 



 
  



 

 
 

 

Family business since 1962 – 61 years! 
 All stock rolls at greatly reduced prices 

 All major makes supplied 
 Roll ends and remnants priced to clear 

 FREE estimating and planning 
 Expert fitting service available 

 

 

 

Cornish Carpets, 9 Waltham Road, 
Woodlands Park, Maidenhead SL6 3NH 

Tel: 01628 824555 
e-mail: getintouch@cornishcarpets.co.uk 

website: www.cornishcarpets.co.uk 
CORNISH CURTAINS Tel: 01628 824222 

Call for a no-obligation quote or design advice 
 

 


